COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS
AGENDA
MARCH 21, 2001
McCloskey Room; 7:00 p.m.

7:00 Sgt. Scott Oldham, Bloomington Police Department -
Speaking about the Quiet Nights Initiative and Neighborhood Watch
Questions

7:45 Call to order
Approval of minutes

Treasurer’s Report

7:55 Committee Reports
Off Campus Issues
Planning
Finance — Kroger coupons available (Jan); Lazarus coupons available
(Nancy); DUES are due -- $20 (Jan); WALK plans still in progress.
If you have suggestions of businesses or individuals that you believe
would help support the work of CONA, please inform Nancy.
Contributions are tax-deductible!

8:15 Old Business
Dunn Street speeding problem
Computer progress

8:20 New Business
By-laws Review Committee

8:30 Any other neighborhood concerns?

DATES: Finance (noon) and Off-Campus Issues (5:30 meeting) — April 17; CONA-
April 18; Planning — last Wednesday of the month.

DUE to NANCY: Any surveys not turned in still welcome! Remember to pay your
dues; our goal reported to HAND is 15 paid associations; we are not there!



CONA

Council of Neighborhood Associations

Treasurer’s Report
March 21, 2001

Checking Balance- February 21, 2001 $2878.01

Expenses: $324.00 Program Manager-40.5 hrs.
$44325 Mailing
$27.95 Ameritech
$106.19 Copying
$324.00 Program Manager-40.5 hrs.

Deposits: $200.00 Coupons sold
$20.00 Prospect Hill 2001 dues
$100.00 Sturbaum donation
$50.00 Cox-Ash donation

Balance: $2022.62

Savings Account: $2527.81

Mediation Funds: $1900.00

Interest: February 28 $8.22

Balance: $4446.44

Total: $6469.06

Restricted Funds: $2,500.00 4™ Quarter Grant

$2,500.00 1% Quarter Grant

03/21/2001
Jan Bulla-Baker

Treasurer



Minutes of CONA Meeting
7:00 p.m., March 21, 2001
McCloskey Room, City Hall
Bloomington, Indiana

Directors Present:

Bill Boese David Walter Jack Baker
Elizabeth Cox-Ash Jan Bulla-Baker  Phil Worthington
Kathie Holland Marjorie Hudgins Elsa Harik
Jessica Pittmen

Nancy Lumbley, CONA Program Manager
Guests: Vickie Provine, HAND, Scott Oldham, BPD, Chris Koscica

. Minutes of the February 21, 2001 meeting were approved.

. Treasurer's Report: Jan Bulla-Baker reported that the current checking
balance is $2,022.62 with $2527.81 in savings.

. Chris Koscica was introduced by Bill Boese. Chris will attend the April
meeting and speak about Positive Youth Development as sponsored by the
Youth Services Bureau of Monroe County.

. Bill Boese introduced our guest speaker, Sergeant Scott Oldham. Sergeant
Oldham passed out copies of summaries of police reports for the past year,
noting that there has been an increase in calls and incidents. There has been
a big decrease in loud noise complaints because now there is no warning
before arrests are made. This has resulted in very few repeat offenders of the
noise ordinance. The BPD is targeting traffic stops for speeding in several
areas of the city. They now have more officers on the road and can work
more hours overall.

. Phil Worthington reported that the Off Campus Issues Committee meeting
had three City Council members attend. He believes that City Council is
interested; that our concerns are worthy. He now needs involvement and
answers from IU.

. The Planning Committee reported that the McDoel Gardens conservation
district passed City Council approval. Now enforcement of the ordinance is up
to the neighborhood. Other concerns are the Menard's store sewer
connection, Melrose Apartments at the old ST Semi-con site and road
widening plans for W. 2™ Street from Wal-Mart to College as well as a new
extension of Hillside to Rogers Street.

. Bill Boese asked the Directors for a resolution to support the concerns of the
Matiock Heights/Blue Ridge neighborhoods about speeding on Dunn Street. It
was resolved that a letter of support would be written.

. David Walter reported on the progress of the WEB page. A committee has
been meeting with U students to revise and create a new WEB page. The
students now have some of the pages up and running. They are now filling in



the Web site with text and photographs.

9. Nancy Lumbley requested that a committee be set up to revise the by-laws.
David Walter, Bill Hayden and Elsa Harik volunteered to be on the committee.

10.Vicki Provine reminded the Directors that the Neighborhood Improvement
Grant workshops were coming up.

11.David Watter reported that there will be workshops on basic home repairs for
historic buildings to be held at 324 S. Henderson Street in April. He will have
additional information to hand out at the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting adjoumed at 8:40 PM.



